  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      15 August 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by Barbara Riddy.  17 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 18 Jul 10 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Galt Durnford.                                                                                           Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
a. a cheque for $100 was accepted from the Chemainus Masonic Lodge to defray the costs of the Lodge using the Clubhouse in the Spring for their Slim Pritchard BBQ.
b.   following direction from the Membership at the July meeting, the Executive considered the application from Ken Thorsen for Associate Membership.  His application was approved on the condition that he pay two years dues in advance and pay all subsequent dues in a timely manner.  The Secretary will advise Mr. Thorsen of this decision.

c.   the Executive agreed to purchase a new mower for approximately $225.  Darrle Schlitz will make the purchase.
Galt Durnford offered to attempt repairs on the old mower.  If he is successful we will keep the old mower as a spare.
3. Financial

Treasurer’s Report.  
The July report was deferred until the next meeting because of the time and effort required by the transition to the HST.

The Treasurer confirmed that the Club can claim back all HST that we pay.

Update to Fuel Terminal
The changeover to the new card reader will be made one evening early in the week of 16 August by George Irbe and Al Brust.  The pump will be off for several hours during the changeover.  Notices of the pump closure will be posted in advance.
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
Peter could not attend the meeting but had informed the Executive that he had spoken with the airport about piggy-backing on their contract for crack-sealing.  The airport will not be having this work done until next year.  If the Club did the sealing on our ramp on our own it would cost significantly more than doing it in conjunction with the airport.  Members agreed to postpone crack sealing of our ramp until next year.                                 

b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard 
There is one parking space available.   Two others could be made available between the NFC building and the fence. 
Jeremy advised the Executive that he will be unable to continue as Parking Director.  Bob Lepschi volunteered to assume the duties of Parking Director.

Thanks to Jeremy for his time and efforts and to Bob for taking this on.

c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  (Absent)
An application from Ken Thorsen for Associate membership was approved by the Executive.  (See paragraph 2.b above.)
Moved by Frank Benvin: that the Membership application from Jeff Liot be accepted. 

Seconded by Ron Kusch.                                                                                            Carried
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson. (Absent) 
Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel 

at pilot80@shaw.ca
Manuel is particularly interested in receiving comments and/or pictures regarding the Information Session on 20 July.

The deadline for submissions for the next issue is 28 August.
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold between 14 July and 31 July:  9,081 litres.

Fuel available as of 31 July: 30,978 litres. 
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. 12 Sep.  Poker Run.  http://www.bccoast99s.com/file/Poker_Run.html
b. US Customs and Border Protection has introduced changes to eAPIS which supposedly make it more user-friendly.
c. George Irbe stated that the lock box in the Clubhouse had been left open.  People with keys to the box must close and lock it after use.  George will be changing the lock on the box.
Fly-ins/Air Shows
Heritage Flight Museum, Bellingham Airport.  Open Thurs, Fri and Sat 1200 to 1600.  Flying Day on 3rd Saturday of each month.  http://www.heritageflight.org/
12 Sep.  Poker Run  http://www.bccoast99s.com/file/Poker_Run.html
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV  http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
6. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
A letter has been received from DTZ Barnicke suggesting that we revert to a “registration of lease”.  The letter will be passed to our lease committee for consideration.

b.   Update on COPA Flight 91 Activities.
This issue was discussed during a separate meeting following this meeting.
Secretarial note:  it was decided to re-activate COPA Flight with approximately 15 members to begin with.  The Flight 91 meetings will be held immediately after the monthly NFC meetings.  Barbara Riddy undertook to advise COPA of the re-activation.
c. Boundary with NFC Hangars
      Awaiting confirmation of survey peg placement.                                    Action:  Ken Griffith
7. 
New Business

Nil
8.
Next Meeting Date
19 Sep 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Derek Carter: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Frank Benvin.            Carried                             The meeting was adjourned at 1003.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
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